[bookmark: _Hlk179554971][image: HM Courts & Tribunals Service]

Dear member of the legal profession,

Important Changes to Pre-Recorded Evidence (PRE) System

From 14 October 2024, all new pre-recorded evidence recordings on the new PRE system must revert to being recorded using the Vodafone system This is a temporary measure while we address technical issues with the recording function caused by Microsoft decommissioning a critical IT product used in the service.
This interim measure is only in place in the following courts piloting the new system:
· Durham Crown Court 
· Exeter Crown Court 
· Kingston-upon-Thames Crown Court   
· Leeds Crown Court 
· Liverpool Crown Court 
· Nottingham Crown Court 
· Reading Crown Court  

What you need to know
Recordings made before 14 October 2024:
· Will continue to be edited and played back on the new PRE system
Recordings made from 14 October 2024 onwards:
· Must be booked at least 24 hours in advance and will have a specific time slot
· Will be recorded, edited, and played back on the Vodafone system
· Playback of recordings will not be available until 24 hours after recording
· Court staff will inform you which system to use for reviewing recordings
· Court staff will process requests for Vodafone accounts if you do not have access already




Background 
The Pre-Recorded Evidence (PRE) service is an HMCTS-owned and managed platform that allows you to view recordings of pre-recorded cross-examination evidence before a criminal trial. 
The PRE service will replace the existing Vodafone service to provide for Section 28 of the Youth and Criminal Justice Act pre-recorded evidence (PRE) special measure.
The service is in a pilot phase with selected courts. It will be available to defence and prosecution representatives in cases across England and Wales in 2025.
Microsoft is withdrawing an IT product used within the PRE service on 20 October. We're replacing it with a new product, which is still in the testing phase. During testing we have identified some issues relating to the recording function only. 

Next steps
We're working to improve the new platform's functionality and response times. We'll notify you when early adopter courts can fully return to using the PRE system.
We appreciate your support during this transition period. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us via preproject@justice.gov.uk. 
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